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April 19, 2016 
 
Randy Ewell, GM/CEO 
Mt. Wheeler Power 
PO Box 151000 
Ely, NV 89315 
 
Re:  Docket No. 16-031-T01 – In the Matter of Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc.'s Tariff Revisions 
 
Dear Mr. Ewell: 
 
 The Commission reviewed the March 28, 2016 filing by Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc. (Mt. Wheeler). 
Mt. Wheeler's filing consists of new tariff sheets for Large General Service Industrial Transmission 
(LGS-IT), with an effective date of March 8, 2016, and updated tariff sheets for Large General Service 
Industrial (LGS-I), with an effective date of July 1, 2016. The Commission also reviewed the action 
request response of the Division of Public Utilities (Division) filed on April 11, 2016. 
 
 The Division explains that Mt. Wheeler’s new LGS-IT rate addresses the needs of a new 
customer and the LGS-I rate increase addresses existing customers who are all located outside of Utah. 
According to the Division, the rates were approved by Mt. Wheeler on March 8, 2016. The Division notes 
that it advised Mt. Wheeler of its obligation to officially notify the Commission at least 30 days before 
implementing new rates. However, since the customers affected by Mt. Wheeler’s filing are not located 
within Utah, the Division recommends the Commission acknowledge the tariff changes as filed. 
 
 Based on the Commission’s review of the filing and the comments received, the Commission 
acknowledges Mt. Wheeler’s tariff changes for the LGS-I rate for any Utah customers, effective July 1, 
2016. The Commission also acknowledges Mt. Wheeler’s tariff changes for the LGS-IT rate for any Utah 
customers effective 30 days after the public notice of rate increase was completed as required under Utah 
Code Ann. § 54-3-3, or April 27, 2016, whichever Mt. Wheeler elects. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#273552 


